

January 14, 2013

Tonilee Hanson Program Manager Spokane Aquifer Joint Board 1521 N. Argonne Rd., Suite C PMB 250 Spokane Valley, WA 99212

Dear Tonilee Hanson:

On behalf of our entire KSPS team I want to express my thanks and appreciation for your continued partnership with KSPS in delivering Aquifer message points to our viewers and in school classrooms. This is a unique partnership that is making a lifelong impact.

As you may be aware the broadcast license to operate KSPS may transition from our current licensee Spokane Schools, to the Friends of KSPS. While there is still a great deal of work to do in order to complete the transition and ultimately receive permission from the Federal Communications Commission to make this change, our goal is to make the transition as seamless as possible for our partners.

I want to assure you that Spokane Schools "getting out of the television business," will in no way impact the access and delivery of our partnered programs and services in the classroom. The Spokane Schools decision is a business and financial decision, not a content decision. KSPS will continue a forty six year tradition and partnership with Spokane and area school districts to provide them with access to programs and services that enrich and enhance student learning. Currently there is no better model for this than our Aquifer partnership.

Again, thanks for your continued partnership. If I can answer additional questions for you please let me know.

Best regards,

Claude Kistler General Manager

cc: Trink O'Connor, Corporate Support Representative Gary Stokes, Executive Director, Friends of KSPS